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 Meeting Minutes 
 
Board members Lou Engle, Mark Hannahs, Marie Henderson, Tom Murrill, Charlie Zellers and 
Carol Ann Bianco, along with Barbara Taylor (OCREM) participated in this special conference 
call board meeting. Having a quorum, Lou called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
 
 

• South pool--- 
Since the last board meeting discussion (April 19) on the south pool deck re-coating work, 
ProCoat sent the board 2 emails with timeline concerns and a revised plans of action from their 
perspective. This special conference call was held to review those emails.   
 
The gist of the emails from ProCoat was two-fold.  Neogard (manufacturer) had re-inspected the 
south pool deck and will not warranty the original plan to “just” grind off the old coating and re-
coat the top deck coat. When ProCoat’s person was grinding off the old coating he indicated the 
blistered areas of the pool deck was still showing signs of being wet. Neogard now recommends a 
MVT (moisture vapor transmission barrier) be installed first. The second step would then be for 
ProCoat to install a new, full Neogard coating.   
 
Barbara recapped the steps that have been taken in the past to eliminate water seepage: 
--The backwash pit was recoated and sealed 
--At the direction of an engineer, all pool water lines were pressure tested; 1 minor leak was 
identified and fixed 
--The irrigation lines were checked around the pool; no leaks were found.  
--Premier Pools verified there was no fluctuation in the water level in this pool last year 
--Premier Pools verified the crack they just repaired was cosmetic – not structural; the pool was 
then re-plastered providing another barrier to water leakage 
 
Currently the south pool deck and entrance steps have been sanded down to mostly bare concrete 
surface. The surface is smooth and does not present a hazard to anyone walking on the deck.  
 
The board then discussed various options and timelines; at this point, any new work would mean 
the south pool opening date would be delayed past Memorial Day until some time in June. We 
also discussed the new money potentially to be invested in the south pool project (for MVT – 
moisture vapor transmission barrier) and reviewed the joint agreement plan of action reached in 
December 2013 between ProCoat and The Island association.  
 
The board members participating in this conference call were polled and unanimously agreed to  

a) Postpone any new work on the south pool deck until the Fall 
b) Install drain lines/pipes in the foundation walls to allow trapped water, if any, to escape 

 
With this topic addressed, Carol Ann made a motion, which Marie seconded, to adjourn the 
meeting at 7:55 pm.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Carol Ann Bianco, Secretary 
 
 
 


